
Temporary Options 

Option Description / Overview of the site Initial evaluation / Recommendation 

Cardiff Royal Infirmary 
Newport Rd, Cardiff, South 

Glamorgan CF24 0SZ 
Recently refurbished hospital. 

This site was initially considered too close to 
central Cardiff / outside the centre of the 

communities Roath library serves.  

Trinity Church 
Gold Street, Adamsdown, Cardiff, 

CF24 1LE 

Church building directly opposite the 
existing library.  

The Church is a multi-faith.  

Site visit was carried out.  
Very good link up with similar users of both 

buildings. 
No suitable space on the ground floor.  

Good space on the second floor, however there 
are significant access issues. 

Not suitable as a temporary solution; however, 
there is longer term potential to join up, not just 
with the library but also neighbourhood learning, 

ESOL and digital inclusion. 

No fit state circus 
2 Four Elms Rd, Cardiff, South 

Glamorgan CF24 1LE 
 

Church building directly opposite the 
existing library.  

Recent community asset transfer. 
 

E-mail and phone discussion with the organisation, 
very receptive to assisting.  However, space is 

currently maximised so much that the organisation 
currently lease an additional building in the city 

centre. 

Plasnewydd Community Centre 
2 Shakespeare St, Cardiff CF24 3ES 

Community centre is currently undergoing 
a Community Asset Transfer with YMCA.  

Meeting has taken place with the both the existing 
service area and the YMCA. 

YMCA welcomed the option of co-locating a library 
within their building, both as a temporary solution 
and also as part of their longer term plans for the 

site. 
Site visit was carried out and it was decided to 

progress this to further investigation. 

St Germans Church Hall 
(Adamsdown Day Centre) 

St. Germans Church Hall, Star St, 
Adamsdown, Cardiff, South 

Glamorgan, CF24 0JY 

The building is more centrally located 
within Adamsdown. 

 
The building is a large open hall with a 
stage that currently hosts a Day Care 

provision. 

 
Existing organisation welcomes the proposal to 

join up services as a temporary solution, as well as 
part of their wider plans to create a community 

café on the existing site. 
 

Initial meeting and site visit has taken place and it 
was decided to progress this for further 

investigation. 
 


